
MINUTES 

February 1, 1922 
 

 
The City Councilmen of the City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction met in regular session at 7:30 P.M. with President 
Hirons presiding. The Councilmen present were Hirons, Miller, 
Marshall, Dowrey, Meders, Hampson and Murr. City Attorney Jordan, 
City Clerk Fred Peck and City Treasurer Bunting were also 
present. 
 
 
The minutes of the last regular session were read and approved. 
 
 

A proposed ordinance entitled "An ordinance amending Section 1, 
Article 2, of Ordinance No. 83, passed and adopted June 30, 1899" 
was introduced and read. It was moved by Councilman Murr, 
seconded by Councilman Marshall that the ordinance as read be 
passed for publication. Motion carried. 
 
 
A proposed ordinance entitled "An ordinance concerning salaries 
of certain City employees" was introduced and read. It was moved 
by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Hampson that the 
ordinance as read be passed for publication. Motion carried. 
 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read. 

 
 

RESOLUTION 
 
 
 Be it resolved by the City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction, Colo: 
 
 
 That each bank in the City of Grand Junction receiving City 
funds from the City Treasurer shall be required to at once give a 
depository bond running to the City Treasurer of the City of 
Grand Junction in the penal sum equal to the maximum amount of 
City funds deposited in said bank during the preceding year, plus 

ten percent. 
 
 
________ 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Dowrey, 
that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. The motion 
being put, upon call of roll, the Councilmen voted as follows; 
Hirons, yea; Marshall, yea; Miller, yea; Dowrey, yea; Meders, 



yea; Hampson, yea; Murr, yea. All the Councilmen voting yea, the 

motion was declared carried. 
 
 
A contract pertaining to the collection of garbage was read by 
the Clerk. 
 
 
Moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Hampson, that a 
call for bids be issued subject to the terms of said contract. 
Motion carried. 
 
 
A communication from Frank Brewer in reference to holding a Rodeo 
Show at Lincoln Park in June was read. This matter was referred 

to City Manager Garrett for investigation and recommendation. 
 
 
The report of the City Weigher for the month of January was 
presented and read. Moved by Councilman Meders, seconded by 
Councilman Dowrey that the report be accepted and filed. Motion 
carried. 
 
 
The question of raising the water rates was discussed at some 
length by the Council. It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded 
by Councilman Dowrey, that the City Manager and the City Attorney 
draft an ordinance revising the water rates now in effect and 
that the City Manager make a report on said proposed ordinance 

after obtaining data from other cities. The motion carried. 
 
 
The matter of erecting street signs in the City was brought up 
for discussion. Moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman 
Meders, that the City Manager carry on the necessary 
investigation and present his. 
 
 
Moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Meders that 
the meeting adjourn, Motion carried. 
 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 

 
 
________ 
 
 
City Clerk 
 
 
 


